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To: Secretary of commision

Over the course of the time OTC trading remained quite active as it does today ,and has been

frowned upon due to high risk, fraud, and misinformation. OTC buyers suffer the most knowing that at

any time for microcap trading a reverse split can take place driving the price down almost 100% of the

time. I think investors should be notified prior or at least have access to said information before the

reverse split should take into effect as a new rule. They would have access to the effective date of the

reverse split through the OTC Markets Group’s overview page. This gives a chance to both buyers and

short sellers to drive up the stock price or down after the reverse split has taken place ,and I think this is

the true nature of trading. Most if not 100% of the time the price will drop after giving place for

dilution/scamming or any potential insider trading. This petition seeks to add a new requirement for

microcaps that trade at 0.0001-0.0003/share that if they wish to enact a reverse split must have a new kind

of date known as a “pre-date” along with the effective date etc. Now how long the gap between the

“pre-date” and the effective date is can be discussed by the SEC. My recommendation is that the

“pre-date” has to be at least 2 weeks prior to the split ,but no more than that. Thank you for your time.


